

CITY OF RAPID CITY

RAPID CITY, SOUTH DAKOTA 57701-5035

Growth Management Department

300 Sixth Street

Phone: 605-394-4157

Fax: 605-394-6636

Robert H. Dominicak, Assistant Growth Management Director Growth Management Department

city web: www.rcgov.org e-mail: bob.dominicak@rcgov.org

MEMORANDUM

TO: Rapid City Public Works Committee

FROM: Robert H. Dominicak, Assistant Growth Management Director

DATE: March 30, 2010

RE: Homestead Subdivision Drainage

at east end of Homestead Street

No. PW111009-14

HOMESTEAD SUBDIVISION DRAINAGE

At the November 10, 2009, Public Works Committee meeting Alderman Sam Kooiker stated he had visited with the Engineer involved with this project and the engineer stated that all the issues would be addressed within 30 to 60 days. Alderman Kooiker moved, second by Alderman Waugh to set April 1, 2010, as the deadline for the improvements to be completed on the Homestead Subdivision drainage. The motion carried unanimously.

The redesign and construction of the drainage pipe off Ziebach Street to outlet into the detention pond has been completed. Grading the bottom of the detention pond so it will drain and not pond water has been completed. Contractor is in the process of seeding the disturbed areas around the detention pond and newly installed drainage pipe.

Recommendation: Staff recommends that Public Works Committee acknowledge Homestead Subdivision drainage item completed by April 1, 2010 as required.

